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Fr. Simon’s office hours:  

 Wed/Friday.- 9:30-12p.m.  

 Tues/Thurs 1-4:00 p.m. 

 

Weekend Masses: 

Satuarday Vigil 4 p.m. 

Sunday: 8:30 a.m. 

Weekday Masses 

Wednesday and Friday 9 a.m. 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

3:00-3:30 Saturdays 

7:45-8:15 Sunday 

or by appointment 

 



BLESSED SACRAMENT PARISH 

 
 

 
Monday, April 30 
No Mass or Communion Service 
 
Tuesday,  May 1 
No Mass or Communion Service 
 
Wednesday,  May 2    Confirmation with Bishop Bradley 
No Morning Mass  
Confirmation Mass here at 6 p.m.   Open to all. 
 
Thursday, May 3  
No Mass or Communion Service 
  
Friday, May 4        First Friday Adoration 
No Morning Mass 
Adoration/Holy Hour/Confession - 3:00-4 p.m. 
Mass at 4 p.m.   Offered for Memorial Society 
. 
Saturday, May 5 
4:00 p.m. † Larry Fuss (b-day)     Req. by Bill/Margaret Bailey 
PLEASE NOTE:  St. Margaret’s Saturday Mass is now at 5:30 p.m.  
 
Sunday, May 6 
8:30 a.m. For Blessed Sacrament Parishioners    
St. Margaret’s Mass—11:00 a.m. 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 

 Mass Appointments  

Saturday, May 5,  Mass at 4:00 p.m. 
Servers: Emma Kuebler, Alison Bishop 
Readers: Kay Salo, Cindy Simpson  
Extraordinary Ministers/Holy Communion: Anne Marie Bartz 
Mary Wolfram, Ted Stough, Mark Zylema 
 
Sunday,  May 6,  Mass at 8:30 a.m.    May Crowning Youth Mass 
Servers: Jack Ellis, Drew Ellis, Luke Ellis 
Readers:  Lucy Kaylor, Jake Kaylor  
Extraordinary Ministers/Holy Communion: Owen Clearwater 
Ryan Poe, Bryan Osborn, Christina Osborn 

 The Sanctuary Light will be burning   
the week of April 29-May 5 

For our youth who are receiving the sacraments of First Communion 
and Confirmation this week. 

Blessed Sacrament Collections  
April 22, 2018 

Budget:……………………………………………………………...………$4875.00 
COLLECTION:………………………………………………………………$4563.01 
VOTIVES:…………………………………………………………………… $67.00 
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS:…………………………………………$270.00 

Charlotte Baird 
Jean Barnum 

Maddison Burke 
Jackie Burnie 
Sam Edgerton 

Joyce Ilmberger 
Cristi Harnish 

Marie Heckman 
Tammy James 
Bud Johnson 
Lynn Kamens 

David Krause Jr. 
Denise McPheeters 

Joyce Mead 
Bennett Meyers 

Mark Meyers 
Lisa Zugel Moul 

Don Neilsen 
Stewart Norby 

Dan O’Brien 

Bernie Ockert 
Christine Pilarczyk 

Tonja Pinnell 
Maya Shreve 
Betty Simons 
Linda Soller 

Cooper Sousley 
Lexie Suehr 
Jack Zugel 

   And our homebound  
and for the special inten-
tions in our Parish Book 
of Intercessions on our 
prayer altar. 

SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 
Tom’s Transmission and Auto Repair - Alllegan 

Please patronize our Sponsors who make the bulletin possible! 

GRIEF MINISTRY NOTES 
 A reminder that if you are struggling with the loss of a loved 
one, please call Loretta Cone at 673-5583, head of Bereavement 
Ministry for our parish. 

 Good Samaritans  Pantry  
We are asking for donations of toiletries, such as deodorant, body 
wash, hand soap, shampoo etc.  You may place donations in the 

box in the vestibule. Thank you! 

Looking for a few good 
voices!  

We’re looking for voices to join our group 
for the 4:00 p.m. and 8:30 a.m. Masses. !  
Women and men-we invite you to join 
us...you don’t need to read music and we 

have flexible schedule and practices.. Call the office or contact 
one of the choir members! 

A Call for Volunteers  
I have been asked by our Knights on Bikes, to organize the 
“presentation of Color's” for this years’ Blessing of the Bikes. (May 
12). Needed are a few volunteers to fill positions of “Color Guard” 
and “Honor Guard”. Honor Guard must be 18 years of age or 
older, Color Guard flag bearers can be younger. Also, I would like 
to have women participants.  
Contact Tessa Pierce Thomas tessa_pierce@hotmail.com  
Phone/text: 269-355-3595 or stop me after 8:30 Mass Sunday! 

Attention all ladies!   
The Council of Catholic Women is hosting our annual 
Mother/Daughter Banquet on Wednesday, May 9.  
Punch Bowl at 5:30, meeting starts at 6:00.  Please 
bring a dish to pass, tableware will be provided.  Our 
theme is Our Blessed Mother, so feel free to bring 
your favorite small statue of Mary to decorate your 
table!  All women of the parish (plus their mothers 
and daughters) are invited - RSVP to your circle chair 
or the parish office. 

Council of Catholic Women  
Ministry of Care for May —Our Lady of Good Counsel  

Mass Appointments for Confirmation    
MAY 2, 6 p.m.  

Servers:  Owen McClelland, Luke Kaylor, Owen and Mason Clearwater,  
Readers: Matt Heusser, Jake Kaylor 
Extraordinary Ministers/Holy Communion: Barb Thierwechter 



APRIL 29, 2018 - 5th Sunday of Easter 

We appreciate your support!  
We appreciate your donation of used ink 
cartridges, however we can no longer accept 
off brand cartridges, and toners. This has 
been a very good fundraising project for 
Youth Group activities, and we are grateful 
for your support! 

Dear members of Blessed Sacrament 
 
Greetings of peace, joy and hope to 
each one of you. 
 

Fish and bread for breakfast - An Easter Resurrection Story  
 
The fishing boat is bobbing gently on the lake, a hundred yards offshore. Occasionally a 
wave slaps against its side though the lake is surprisingly still this morning. Though it is 
very early, the six fishermen in the boat are stripped for work. All night they have put 
out their net, then pulled it in again, time after time. They labor all night to earn a living. 
But not this night. This night they haven't netted a single fish. 
 
On shore, the sleepy village of Capernaum is beginning to stir. On its rocky beach, the 
fishermen can see the glow of a small fire. Who's tending the fire? It's a man. Peter can 
see that much. He looks familiar, but Peter can't place him. Now the man calls out: 
"Boys, put your nets out on the right side of the boat and you'll find some...." 
 
"Everyone thinks he's an expert fisherman!" fumes Peter. But they are ready to put out 
the net again. Why not the right side this time? What do they have to lose? 
 
All of a sudden, the stillness of morning is broken by the writhing of trapped fish and a 
tremendous tug on the net that, for a moment, threatens to capsize the boat. The men 
are instantly alert and position themselves to pull in the thrashing net. They must have 
caught a whole school of fish — on the right side of the boat! 
 
Peter looks up from his exertion to the man on the shore. John, too, is straining to see 
him. "It's the Lord!" shouts John. "It's Jesus!" 
 
The others are struggling with the net, but Peter doesn't care. He grabs his clothes, 
dives into the water, and swims with powerful strokes until the water is shallow enough 
for him to run splashing the rest of the way. Dripping, he drops to his knees before Jesus 
-the risen Lord, the man he has spent three years following, emulating, loving, serving.  
 
"Bring some more fish," says Jesus. So, Peter runs to the boat, now nearly ashore, and 
helps haul in the net. They count 153 fish! Amazing! Jesus calls to the men - disciples 
with whom he has shared many meals. "Come, have some breakfast!" 
 
They squat around the fire and wolf down the bread and the fish Jesus has prepared. 
Hot fish! Hot bread after a long night's work! Bread and fish. Why does this seem so 
familiar? Peter wonders. And then he recalls the day when, only a mile or two from 
here, Jesus had fed the 5,000 with five barley loaves and two fish. Peter and these very 
men had carried basket after basket of fish and bread to the crowd until all were full. 
Jesus, the great Feeder of men is feeding them again this morning. 
 
Now Jesus calls him aside. "Do you love me Peter?" With pain, Peter remembers how 
three times he had vehemently denied Jesus just before his crucifixion. He can hardly 
look Jesus in the eye. He mumbles, "Yes, Lord, you know that I love you." "Peter, feed 
my sheep," says Jesus.  
 
Three times Jesus asked Peter to reaffirm his love - once for each time Peter had denied 
him. "Feed my sheep."  Not physical food. Jesus is talking about spiritual food - teaching, 
praying, leading, exhorting, serving. Jesus is asking for Peter's love, but with that love, 
obedience too. Peter knows what he's saying.                                           
 
"Peter, I need you to feed my sheep for me." "Yes, Lord, of course I will," whispers 
Peter, as his eyes flood with tears. "You can count on me."  
 
With Peter, we too whisper, “Yes Lord, you know I love you.” 
 
In Christ, 
Fr. Simon Manjooran 

Wanted:  
Crafters/Vendors for the 6th 
Annual Allegan Blessing of 
the Bikes and Classic Cars  

$30 Vendor Fee  
Contact: Bob Bagley  269-806-883            
The Blessing of the Bikes and Classic 
Cars is coming up on May 12, 9-2 p.m. 
with the blessing taking place at noon! 
A super fun day for all- check it out!   

This weekend we 
make our pledges to 
the Bishop’s Annual 
Appeal. As Christian 
Stewards we 
recognize God as the source of 
everything we are and have. We are 
grateful for our blessings and seek ways 
to give back to return some of these gifts 
to show our ove for the Lord and one 
another. As disciples of Jesus Christ, all of 
us share in the mission of the Catholic 
Diocese of Kalamazoo. Only when we 
work together can we accomplish God’s 
work.  Please prayerfully consider a very 
generous gift to this year’s appeal. Our 
parish goals are 100% participation and 
$46,068.  With your gift we can achieve 
them.  Consider increasing your last 
years pledge in order to meet increased 
needs in our diocese and beyond. 
Remember, no gift is too small or too 
large, and every gift makes the work of 
Jesus Christ possible.  

Flower Memorials  
There will be envelopes in the pews for 
donations, in memory of a loved one, for 
flowers to decorate the grotto on Marian 
feast days.  Your intentions will be published 
in the bulletin the weekend following that 
feast day.  If you wish to donate for a different 
event or intention, please contact the office.   

Are you interested?  
We are looking for adults interested in 
being altar servers! There would be 
instruction for this; if interested call 
Dolores at parish office ext. 222 or catch 
her after mass for details! 

 
First Friday Adoration—May 4, 
3:00-4 p.m.     Mass at 4:00 


